
Minute from the Hearing Panel – regarding: 
 
Response to the questions and requests the Hearing Panel put to the Council Officers – 
Supplementary Evidence. 

 
The Hearing Panel (Panel) has received a Memo from Mr McCallum-Clark (dated 5 July 2019) 
providing the council officers' responses to the questions and requests posed by the Panel 
at the Block 1 and 2 hearings.  
 
In its Minute (dated 7 June 2019) the Panel set out, " To ensure 'natural justice' to all 

submitters the Panel will issue a Minute once it has received the responses, enabling any 

submitter to file 'supplementary' evidence in relation to the s42A officers responses; to be 

heard at the Block 3 hearings.  That Minute will specify that supplementary evidence will 

need to be filed by the 19 July 2019; coinciding with the closing date for filing any Block 3 

rebuttal evidence." 

As set out above, the Panel has now received the responses, and directs that any submitter 

may file 'supplementary' evidence in relation to the officers' responses.  Any supplementary 

evidence is to be filed with the Council's Independent Hearings Coordinator no later than  

the 19 July 2019; coinciding with the closing date for filing any Block 3 rebuttal evidence.   

Any 'supplementary' evidence will be heard at the Block 3 hearings. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Greg Hill 
 
Chairman of the Hearing Panel. 
 
6 July 2019   
 


